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          MINUTES

MONTGOMERY COUNTY EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT ADVISORY COUNCIL
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 16, 2015
The Emergency Management Council met on Wednesday, December 16, 2015 at the South Boulevard County Building, 110 W South Boulevard, Crawfordsville, IN  47933.
Advisory Council members in attendance were: 
Commissioner Phil Bane - Chairman

Mayor Todd Barton – Vice Chairman
Councilman Aaron Morgan – County Council President 
Barry Lewis – Town Council Representative
Phil Pirtle – Volunteer Fire Representative 
Absent: 

Leah Sinnet – Industry Representative
Also present: 
Emergency Management Director Shari Harrington

EMA Attorney Mitch Ray
Advisory Council Chairman Commissioner Bane called the meeting to order @ 8:30 a.m.   

Minutes – October 28, 2015

Mayor Barton moved to approve the October 28, 2015 minutes as presented and seconded by Councilman Morgan.  Motion carried.
Emergency Management Director Shari Harrington Report

Director Harrington advised that beginning January 1st Brian Campbell will become a full time employee.  Harrington advised that 50% of Campbell’s salary will be reimbursed by the State and Campbell will be taking the HSEEP course (Homeland Security Exercise & Evaluation Program) Councilman Morgan moved to approve Brian Campbell as a full time employee of Emergency Management beginning January 1, 2016 and seconded by Barry Lewis.  Motion carried.

Director Harrington advised that EMA has purchased a Drone through a grant.  Harrington stated that there will be added expenses of licensing, training, etc.  Harrington will be developing an SOP for the Drone and advised that law enforcement are enthusiastic about having the Drone as a tool for search and rescue.

Director Harrington advised that she is currently working on the P25 Grant through the R-TIP process.  Harrington stated that she has been advised that she will be receiving two $35,000 grants and that the approval process may be delayed due to the unexpected passing of Dolly Watkins of IDHS.  
Old Business

Public Safety Transportation & Storage Building


Director Harrington advised that she has met with Chief Deputy Ryan Needham on two occasions to discuss the location and size needed for the Public Safety Transportation & Storage Building.  Commissioner Bane requested that a comprehensive look be taken to fill all of the County’s equipment storage needs and to include the Clerk in the discussion as to the specifications of the storage of the new voting equipment being purchased by the County.  Mayor Barton requested that Harrington get a list of assets from all of the Departments.  Harrington advised that a meeting has been scheduled with HWC – Dick Weigel after the first of the year to meet at the site and discuss location, size, etc. 
New Business

2016 Contract - Emergency Management Director Shari Harrington

Phil Pirtle moved to approve the 2016 Emergency Management Contract as presented and seconded by Barry Lewis.  Motion carried. 

Other Business

Councilman Morgan moved to approve Phil Pirtle to fill the secretary appointment and seconded by Barry Lewis.  Motion carried.
Adjournment 
There being no further business before the Emergency Management Advisory Council, meeting adjourned @ 8:45 am.
Minutes recorded and prepared by Lori Dossett.
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 27, 2016 @ 8:30 am.
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